23 July, 2001

Mr Elton Humphrey

Secretary

Community Affairs Legislation Committee

Australian Senate 

Parliament House 

Canberra

Dear Mr Humprhey

Re: Alcohol Education and Rehabilitation Account Bill 2001:

The Australian Drug Foundation appreciates this opportunity to make comment on the Alcohol Education and Rehabilitation Account Bill.  The ADF welcomes the introduction of this bill and the establishment of the Alcohol Education and Rehabilitation Foundation.  As an organisation which has worked in the Australian community for over 40 years to prevent and reduce alcohol and drug related problems, the ADF appreciates the scale and complexity of the issues to be addressed and the need for additional resources to be made available.

It is particularly appropriate that alcohol problems receive this attention and funding.  The ADF has been concerned that alcohol and its misuse has slipped off the public agenda, with most attention and funding going to illicit drugs in recent years.

It is fitting that the $115 million has been raised from the tax on alcoholic beverages.  Sale of alcohol is a major part of the problem and so revenue from that should be part of the solution.  While this is a one-off arrangement, the ADF urges the government to consider introducing a levy on alcohol to fund future, ongoing efforts to address alcohol issues in the community.

The funding is to be used to support treatment, rehabilitation, research and prevention programs.  The ADF makes a strong plea that the allocation of the funding be weighted towards prevention programs.  Prevention has traditionally been the poor relation in drug program funding, with more emphasis being placed on treatment and rehabilitation.  This does not make sense when the bulk of alcohol related harm results from episodes of acute intoxication by episodic drinkers, not the group of regular heavy drinkers likely to require treatment.

The ADF supports the emphasis made on the support of ‘evidence –based’ programs.  This is essential if the funding is to be used in a beneficial and worthwhile manner.  

The purpose of ‘promoting community education encouraging responsible consumption of alcohol’ is also strongly supported by the ADF.  There is an urgent need for a range of community education programs focusing on what constitutes low-risk drinking patterns.

The funding at the disposal of the Foundation is to be additional funding to current government funding.  The ADF hopes that it does not become looked on as de facto government funding, with it being used to fund what otherwise would have been funded by government departments.

The Australian Drug Foundation look forward to working with the Alcohol Education and Rehabilitation Foundation, both in developing programs and in sharing information and expertise.

Yours sincerely

Mr Bill Stronach

Chief Executive

Australian Drug Foundation

PO Box 818

North Melbourne
3051

Tel: (03) 7278 8100 

E-mail: stronach@adf.org.au
